
A Parish of the Roman Catholic Archdiocese of Hartford 

The St. Catherine Parish Legacy Fund is committed to  
ensuring the long-term stability of our parish and its  
ministries.  Please consider a gift in lieu of flowers upon a 
loved one's passing as a way to ensure our community 
will thrive well into the future.   

Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord        16 April 2017 

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Friday  
9:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m.  

Pastor  
The Reverend Michael Whyte, 860 658 1642  
 

PARISH STAFF 
Administrative Assistant-Parish Office  
Mrs. Lisa Cerchia  
860 658 1642 or stcathy@comcast.net  
 

Director of Religious Education  
Mrs. Kathi Bonner  
860 658 4737 or kathidre@aol.com  
 

Director of Youth Ministry  
Mrs. Judy Pluta  
860 408 9888 or judyplutaym@gmail.com  
 

Director of Music Ministry 
Mrs. Susan Zybert  
860 404 5514 or susanzybert@comcast.net  
 

Facilities Manager  
Mr. Michael Grappone, 860 658 1642  
 

Parish Council President  
Mr. Jim Peters 
860 651 3143 or jpetersjjr@gmail.com 
 

Finance Council Chairman  
Mr. Scott Muryasz  
860 693 4164 
 

Parish Legacy Fund Chairman  
Mr. Peter Pabich, 860 408 1254  
 

Parish Lay Trustees  
Mrs. Anne Hoffman, 860 651 3887 
Mr. Steven Moretta, 860 658 9630 

Thanks for worshiping with us. 
If you would like to join our parish 

family, fill out a yellow membership form found 
in the vestibule or atrium and mail it to us, drop 

it in the collection basket or 
call us at 658 1642. 

 

We Welcome You to Our  
Family of Faith! 

Mass/Liturgy Schedule:  
Saturday Vigil at 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday Masses at 8:00 a.m., 11:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  
(Memorial Day Weekend through Labor Day Weekend,  
NO 5:00 p.m. Sunday Mass)  
Daily Mass at 8:30 a.m., Monday through Wednesday,  
and Friday. (Yearly)  
  
Sacrament of Reconciliation:  
Saturday from 4:00 p.m. until 4:30 p.m.  
 Monday from 6:00 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. 
 
Baptisms and Baptismal Preparation:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642  
  
Sacrament of Holy Matrimony:  
Please call the parish office at 860 658 1642 at least  
6 months in advance  
  
Choir Practices:  
Adult—Tuesdays at 7:30 p.m.  
Youth—Tuesdays at 6:30 p.m.  
Contemporary Music Group—Sundays at 4:00 p.m.  
  

Bulletin Deadline: Monday at 10:00 a.m.  
Website News: email to: 
   StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net  
  
265 Stratton Brook Road, Box 184,  
West Simsbury, Connecticut 06092  
Tel: 860 658 1642 /Fax: 888 297 3134  
Email: stcathy@comcast.net  
Website: www.stcatherine.info Facebook Page:  
St.Catherine of Siena Parish-West Simsbury CT 

WELCOME! 
We welcome all visitors who are celebrating with us today. As is 
our custom at St. Catherine of Siena, please remain in your pew 
for the singing of the first and last verses of the recessional 
hymn. 

mailto:StCatherineWebMaster@Comcast.net


Religious Education News   
 

 THE FIRST HOLY COMMUNION  

BANNER is now up in the Church. Please take a First 
Communicant's name tag home with you and pray for 
this child as they prepare to receive Jesus in the 
Blessed Sacrament on May 6th.  
 CONFIRMATION II: Confirmation  
Rehearsal is Thursday, April 26th! This mandatory 
rehearsal for all Candidates will be from 4:15 pm -
5:00 pm, for the morning Confirmation group, and 
5:15 pm-6:00 pm, for the afternoon Confirmation 
group. Sponsors are welcome but not required to  

attend. 

 
 
 

 

¶ Holy Saturday, April 15th  
 Great Easter Vigil, 8 p.m., Pro Populo; 

¶ Sunday, April 16th @ 8:00 am Mass for  
 Rev. Henry Dery, 5th anniversary, 
 requested by the Reilley Family; 

¶ Sunday, April 16th @ 10:00 am Mass for  
 Susan Caldwell, requested by Jeff & Gina Glynn;  

¶ Sunday, April 16th @ 12:00 p.m. Mass for 

¶  Michael Brienza, 5th anniversary,  
 requested by his family; 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

¶ Monday, April 17th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for  
 Rev. George F. Ziezulewicz; 

¶ Tuesday, April 18th @ 8:30 am Mass  
 Bishop Martin Lohmuller, requested by  
 the OôBryan Family; 

¶ Wednesday, April 19th @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for 
 Special Intention; 

¶ Friday, April 21st @ 8:30 a.m. Mass for 
 Matthew Melanson, 4th anniversary,  
 requested by his family; 

¶ Saturday, April 22nd @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for  
 Anthony Brancato, requested by his family; 

¶ Sunday, April 23rd @ 8:00 am Mass for  
 Joseph & Grace Tedone, requested by Alice Burk; 

¶ Sunday, April 23rd @ 10:00 am Mass for  
 Alex Benton, 5th anniversary,  
 requested by his family; and, 

¶ Sunday, April 23rd @ 5:00 p.m. Mass for 
 Marie Jaeggi, requested by the Newman Family. 

WEEKLY MASS INTENTIONS  

Offertory Collection  
Weekly Collection:               $11,521.61 
    Loose Cash/Checks          $  1,838.50 
    Envelopes                          $  9,683.11 
Cathedraticum*                   -$     633.69 
School Tax*                         -$     633.69 
*Parish taxes (5.5%) paid to the Archdiocese for  
services to the parish. 

Easter Flowersééééé....$20.00(additional) 
Repair & Refurbishmenté....$90.00(additional) 
 
Online Donation: https://appeal.archdioceseofhartford.org/
donations/  

This weekôs second collection is for Easter. 

YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 
 

SENIOR HIGH YOUTH MINISTRY NEWS 
 
 Sunday, April 23, 6:00 pm Youth Group 
Meets in Russell Hall for some end of the year  
activities. We begin tonight’s gathering with ice 
cream sundaes. 
 Sunday, April 30, 6:00pmïFarewell Dinner
ïTribute to Seniors. Please join us as we pay tribute 
to our graduating seniors. PLEASE RSVP to Mrs. 
Pluta if you would like to attend the dinner so that the 
proper amount of food can be prepared.  
 Delaware Mission trip-Sunday, June 18-
Friday, June 23.  

HOLY HOUR  
at St. Catherine of Siena. 

 
Please join us on April 23rd from  
12:15 p.m.--1:15 p.m. in a Holy Hour  
to pray for the Pastoral Planning efforts 
of the Archdiocese of Hartford. All are  
welcome and encouraged to participate.  

Join us for our Designer Bag Bingo 
Event on June 2nd in Russell Hall!!!!!  

 Doors open at 5 p.m. BYOB and bring 
your own food, snacks, etc. Bingo begins at 7 p.m. 
Raffles & Prizes too! All proceeds benefit the  

Children's Organ Transplant Association (COTA) 
in honor of Sophia Jakubowski. COTA helps  

children and young adults who need a life -saving  

transplant by providing fundraising assistance 
and family support. 501(c)3  

status. Tax deductions are  

available to contributors.  

Tickets are $35.00. To  

purchase, contact 

CotaForSophiaJ@gmail.com 

https://appeal.archdioceseofhartford.org/donations/
https://appeal.archdioceseofhartford.org/donations/


   FROM FATHER MICHAEL...  

 

Thanks!  

 As the end of the Religious Education year has just  
happened, I want to extend my sincere thanks and appreciation 
to all who make our program of Catechesis such a successful and 
fruitful ministry for our more than 600 children in it and for our 
parish-at-large.  
 Our Catechists (religious education teachers and  
assistants) spend untold hours in preparation and teaching time 
each weekend in order to pass on the Catholic faith to a new  
generation of believersñyour childrenñand I know that I join 
all of our parents in offering our collective appreciation. The time, 
energy and love that comprises those who take on this ministry is 
not only a powerful sign of Christian Discipleship but it is also 
the bedrock of each Catholic parish: to pass on Christõs teachings 
and faith to others as we continue that òchain-linkó fence of faith 
which was begun by Christ and His Apostles and carries on  
today through our families and neighbors, especially those 
 involved in our religious education program.  
 I also wish to acknowledge the leadership and creativity 
of Kathi Bonner, our Director of Religious Education, for the 
program that continues to draw new families to our parish. One 
of the comments I hear from new families drawn to St. Catherine 
Parish is that our religious education program actually teaches 
the faithñand in a community such as Simsbury where  
education is highly valuedña strong program of religious  
education is highly valued too by those who truly believe in the 
Good News of Christõs gospel message. Thank you one-and-all 
who serve Christ in our program and parish!  
 

The Resurrection: What does it 
Entail? 

 This weekend as Catholic Christians we celebrate the 
great gift of Godõs LoveñEternal Lifeñoffered to each of us who 
believe in God through the Passion, Death and Resurrection of 
Jesus Christ. This gift of Love comes to us unmerited by our  
being and actions yet freely given so that we might share in the 
Divine Life of the Fatherña life of unending Joy and Perfection. 
 To be òPerfectó or òPerfectedó does not mean to be  
without fault or to never making a mistake of not stumbling in 
living out the Christina life, but rather òto be perfectó means to 
accomplish the Will of God that each one of our lives was created 
to do. Like Christ, who was perfect in carrying out the Fatherõs 
Will for all of humanity, we too are asked to seek the Will of God 
and align our own individualõs wills to His Will. How can we do 
that? 
 Through Grace, the Catechism of the Catholic Church 
defines grace as òfavor, the free and undeserved help that God gives us to 
respond to his call to become children of God, adoptive sons (and daughters), 
partakers of the divine nature and of eternal life" we are able to respond 
to Godõs call to know Him, love Him and to serve Him in this life 
so that we may live with Him forever in the next life (Baltimore 
Catechism). In the Sacrament of Baptism, some people will ask 
òNow God loves my child, right? NoñGod loved your child  
before he or she was formed in your womb, rather the love that is 
coming into being at Baptism is the grace for the human heartñ
the child being Baptizedñto have their hearts oriented toward 
Godõs Will so that as he or she grows in maturity and faith, they 
will accomplish the Will of God through their words and actions. 
The indwelling of the Holy Spirit in our heart enables us to say  

òyes!ó to God, that simple fiat, òYes Lord, I come to do Your Will.ó  
 It is through Grace that we turn toward the Father and  
His way of life and so we can cooperate with God in His ongoing 
plan for human salvationécontinuing that òchain-link fence of 
faithó begun by the first Christians and continuing today. In the 
seven Sacraments of the Church the abundant grace, which Saint 
Paul says abounds all the more when sin is present, of God  
enables our cooperation with it to perfect usñmaking us  
accomplish the Will of Godñwhen we choose to feed the hungry 
or cloth the naked as well as when we choose to care for neighbor 
in need or to faithfully love a special needs child, when we work 
on a broken marriage even though divorce is an easier out, or 
when we accept an inconvenient truth when choosing the untruth 
is more simply more convenient in our culture, when we stand 
with God on Sunday morning as society or friends call us to the 
sport fieldsñthese choices we are asked to make for and by 
GodñHe will give us the grace to do so, and in His plan He seeks 
us to choose righteousness and truth because all such things shall 
lead us to the our own Easter Sunday Resurrectionéwhen the 
Lord will invite those who believe in Him to come homeñhome 
to peace and joy, perfection and glory, happiness and light.  
 

More Thanks! 
 I would like to say òthank youó also to Tina Yablonski 
and Sherry Cordani for their advanced planning and their  
execution of our most successful Lenten Mercy Project. Through 
their tireless efforts and strategic planning, we supported six (6) 
charities (Gifts of Love in Avon, Little Sisters of the Poor in  
Enfield, Nurturing Families Network in Hartford, Catholic 
 Charities Migration, Immigration & Refugee Services in  
Hartford, the Veterans Home in Rocky Hill and the Archdiocesan 
Prison Ministry) with food, drinks, clothing, household supplies, 
art supplies, childrenõs clothes and items, toys for hospitalized  
children at the Connecticut Childrenõs Medical Center (CCMC) 
and money as we Feed the Hungry, Visited the Imprisoned, cared 
for the sick and so much more. In addition, through the efforts of 
the children in our religious education program, nearly $800 was 
raised for the  òChildren Making Changeó program which  
purchased toys for the children recovering at CCMC, and that 
most certainly brings joy to their lives as they work to become 
healthy again. I offer my sincere thanks to Sherry and Tina and to 
all our parishioners who participated in our Lenten Mercy  
Project! Thank you for your generosity and concern for others. A 
blessed Easter season to all! 
 And, appreciation also goes to everyone who made our 
Holy Week and Triduum Masses and services such a wonderful 
celebration of our Catholic faith. From the lectors and  
Eucharistic Ministers and altar servers, to the lectors, choirs and 
ushers, the decorators and flower folks, the Liturgy Committee 
and all who attended our celebrationsñTHANK YOU for  
making our parish such a family of faith and a light in our corner 
of the world. Peace and joy to all for all that you do! 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

MANY THANKS to our Senior High Youth Ministry who 
baked and delivered 75 apple pies to area soup kitchens for their 
Thanksgiving meals. Thank you to the parent helpers who gave 
their time and energy on PIE NIGHT: Rosanne O' Hara, Amy 
Dillon, Susan Hoffman, Jeanne Carpenter, Debbie Hamil, Kathy 
Duford, Manuela Hanshaw and Mike Laiuppa. 

This week the Sanctuary Candle  
will be lit in memory of  

Geri Markey,  
sister of Corrine Hann. 



 

Upcoming Meetings/Events  

APRIL  

-Sat, 15thðEaster Vigil, 8 p.m. 

-Sun, 16th-Easter Masses, 8 a.m., 10 a.m. & 12 noon. 

-Mon, 17thðNO Confession. Office closed. 

-Sun, 23rdðChildrenôs Liturgy of the Word, RH, 11 a.m. 

-Sun, 23rdðHoly Hour for the Pastoral Planning Efforts 

                     Of the Archdiocese, Church, 12:15-1:15 p.m. 

-Sun 23rdðInformational Youth Ministry Mtg, RH, 12 pm 

-Sun, 23rdðContemporary Choir, MR, 4 p.m. 

-Sun, 23rdðSr. High Youth Ministry, RH, 6 p.m. 

-Mon, 24thðConfession, Church, 6 p.m. 

-Mon, 24thðJr. High Youth Ministry, RH, 7 p.m. 

-Tues, 25thðChildrenôs Choir, MR, 6:30 p.m. 

-Tues, 25thðParish Council, Library, 7 pm. 

-Tues, 25thðAdult Choir, MR, 7:30 p.m. 

-Thurs, 27thðConfirmation Rehearsal, Church, 4 p.m. 

-Fri, 28thðHealing Mass, 8:30 a.m. 

-Sat, 29thðCONFIRMATION, 10 a.m. & 2 p.m. 

Social Outreach  
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but everyone should do something! 

Pantry PartnersñThank you to all of the  

volunteers who helped with the early April distribution. 
We were able to assist 25 families through the generous 
donations of our parishioners. Our next distribution date 
is May 20. If you would like to volunteers to deliver food 
on a monthly basis, we have a need for a housebound 
neighbor. Please contact Karen Willis at 
scpp2013@gmail.com. 

Cave Quest(VBS) is coming!  
June 26th-30th from 9:15-Noon. If 
you would like to be involved in 
this wonderful program for St. 
Catherine's youth, please contact 
Colleen Tighe, (860) 951-2679. 

Menõs Club Events: 
 Rebuild Hartford-Handy Persons Needed. On 
April 29th, for the third straight year Saint Catherine 
will be providing a team to refurbish a house in a 
neighborhood in Hartford. We need 20 to 25 people 
skilled in carpentry, electrical, plumbing, painting,  
landscaping, etc. or people willing to help. We will 
leave as a group, carpooling from Saint Catherine 
around 7 AM that morning and returning around 5 
PM. Lunch will be provided. If you are interested, put 
your name on the form in the Atrium or call Tom  
Lonergan at 860-413-9604. 
  Afternoon 1/2 Day Retreat, May 13th, RH 
 Golf Outing-June 2nd, Simsbury Farms. 

St. Bernard's Ladies Guild invites all 
ladies, young and not so young, to 
our 3

rd
 Victorian Tea! Help us  

welcome the real Spring by inviting 
your mothers, daughters,  
granddaughters and other ladies in 
your life to a beautiful luncheon and 

tea cup auction on Saturday, April 29
th
 from Noon to  

3 pm in the St. Bernardôs Church Hall in Tariffville. 
Please make a reservation by April 22

nd
 by calling 

Lorraine at (860) 658-9007. What a lovely way to 
spend a couple of hours. We hope youôll join us. 

St. Gerard's Center for Life is very grateful to be  
welcomed into St. Catherine of Siena Parish for the 
weekend of May 13th & 14th. Rosemarie Mahan, a 
 volunteer from St. Gerard's Pregnancy Center will once again 
launch the annual Baby Bottle Drive. Pledge cards or bottles 
will be distributed after all weekend Masses and collected 

after the weekend of May 27th & 28th. Thank you for your generosity 
as we partner together to keep this pro-life mission alive in the greater  
Hartford area! 

Celebrate Malta House of Careõs  
òWonder Women Class of ô17ó!  
Go to www.maltahouseofcare.org to read 

about eight amazing women who are  
changing our world. 

 

 Please join us on Tuesday, May 2nd, 5:30-8:30 pm 
at The Bushnell for wine, heavy hors dõoeuvres, desserts 
and coffee, and teacup, live, and silent auctions. Tickets 
are $100 and can be purchased online on the Malta web 
site or by calling 860-548-1593. Proceeds will benefit 
Malta House of Care Mobile Medical Clinic which has 
provided high-quality, compassionate, free primary health 
care for uninsured Connecticut adults since 2006. 

============================================== 

PARENTS AND TEENS! CURIOUS 
About YOUTH MINISTRY for next 
fall? Ever wonder what is involved with JR. or 
SR. High Youth group? Have some suggestions or  
recommendations? Join us for a brief  
informational meeting SUNDAY, APRIL 23  
immediately following the 11:00 a.m. Mass  in 
Russell Hall. Current Youth Ministry teens will be 
on hand  to talk about their experience. 

mailto:scpp2013@gmail.com
http://www.maltahouseofcare.org


End of Bulletin 
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City:   West Simsbury, Connecticut 
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